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Please direct your written comments 
to R. Corey Booth, Director/Chief 
Information Officer, Office of 
Information Technology, Securities and 
Exchange Commission, 100 F Street, 
NE., Washington, DC 20549. 

January 31, 2006. 
Nancy M. Morris, 
Secretary. 
[FR Doc. E6–1780 Filed 2–8–06; 8:45 am] 
BILLING CODE 8010–01–P 

SECURITIES AND EXCHANGE 
COMMISSION 

Submission for OMB Review; 
Comment Request 

Upon Written Request, Copies Available 
From: Securities and Exchange 
Commission, Office of Filings and 
Information Services, Washington, DC 
20549. 

Extension: 
Form N–54A; SEC File No. 270–182; OMB 

Control No. 3235–0237. 

Notice is hereby given that, pursuant 
to the Paperwork Reduction Act of 1995 
[44 U.S.C. 3501 et seq.] (the ‘‘PRA’’), the 
Securities and Exchange Commission 
(‘‘Commission’’) has submitted to the 
Office of Management and Budget 
(‘‘OMB’’) a request for extension of the 
previously approved collection of 
information discussed below. 

• Form N–54A under the Investment 
Company Act of 1940; Notification of 
Election to be Subject to Sections 55 
through 65 of the Investment Company 
Act of 1940 Filed Pursuant to Section 
54(a) of the Act. 

Form N–54A [17 CFR 274.53] is the 
notification to the Commission of 
election to be regulated as a business 
development company. A company 
making such an election only has to file 
a Form N–54A once. 

It is estimated that approximately 46 
respondents per year file with the 
Commission a Form N–54A. Form N– 
54A requires approximately 0.5 burden 
hours per response resulting from 
creating and filing the information 
required by the Form. The total burden 
hours for Form N–54A would be 23.0 
hours per year in the aggregate. The 
estimated annual burden of 23.0 hours 
represents an increase of 21.0 hours 
over the prior estimate of 2.0 hours. The 
increase in burden hours is attributable 
to an increase in the number of 
respondents from 4 to 46. 

The estimate of average burden hours 
for Form N–54A is made solely for the 
purposes of the PRA and is not derived 
from a comprehensive or even 

representative survey or study of the 
cost of Commission rules and forms. 

The collection of information under 
Form N–54A is mandatory. The 
information provided by the Form is not 
kept confidential. An agency may not 
conduct or sponsor, and a person is not 
required to respond to, a collection of 
information unless it displays a 
currently valid control number. 

General comments regarding the 
above information should be directed to 
the following persons: (i) Desk Officer 
for the Securities and Exchange 
Commission, Office of Information and 
Regulatory Affairs, Office of 
Management and Budget, Room 10102, 
New Executive Office Building, 
Washington, DC 20503, or e-mail to: 
David_Rostker@omb.eop.gov; and (ii) R. 
Corey Booth, Director/Chief Information 
Officer, Office of Information 
Technology, Securities and Exchange 
Commission, 100 F Street, NE., 
Washington, DC 20549. Comments must 
be submitted to OMB within 30 days of 
this notice. 

January 30, 2006. 
Nancy M. Morris, 
Secretary. 
[FR Doc. E6–1781 Filed 2–8–06; 8:45 am] 
BILLING CODE 8010–01–P 

SECURITIES AND EXCHANGE 
COMMISSION 

Submission for OMB Review; 
Comment Request 

Upon Written request, Copies Available 
From: Securities and Exchange 
Commission, Office of Filings and 
Information Services, Washington, DC 
20549. 

Extension: 
Form N–PX; SEC File No. 270–524; OMB 

Control No. 3235–0582. 

Notice is hereby given that pursuant 
to the Paperwork Reduction Act of 1995 
(44 U.S.C. 3501 et seq.) the Securities 
and Exchange Commission 
(‘‘Commission’’) has submitted to the 
Office of Management and Budget 
(‘‘OMB’’) a request for extension of the 
previously approved collection of 
information discussed below. 

The title of the collection of 
information is ‘‘Form N–PX under the 
Investment Company Act of 1940, 
Annual Report of Proxy Voting Record.’’ 
Rule 30b1–4 under the Investment 
Company Act of 1940 (‘‘Investment 
Company Act’’) requires every 
registered management investment 
company, other than a small business 
investment company (‘‘Fund’’), to file 
Form N–PX not later than August 31 of 

each year. Funds use Form N–PX to file 
annual reports with the Commission 
containing their complete proxy voting 
record for the most recent twelve-month 
period ended June 30. Funds also use 
Form N–PX to inform the Commission 
that certain of their portfolios do not 
hold any equity securities and have no 
proxy record to file. 

The Commission requires the 
dissemination of this information in 
order to meet the filing and disclosure 
requirements of the Investment 
Company Act and to enable Funds to 
provide investors with the information 
necessary to evaluate an investment in 
the Fund. The information filed with 
the Commission also permits the 
verification of compliance with 
securities law requirements and assures 
the public availability and 
dissemination of the information. 
Requiring a Fund to file its annual 
reports on Form N–PX has the 
advantages of making each Fund’s proxy 
voting record available within a 
relatively short period of time after the 
proxy voting season, and of providing 
disclosure of all Funds’ proxy voting 
records over a uniform period of time. 

There are approximately 3,700 Funds 
registered with the Commission, 
representing 7,900 Fund portfolios, 
which are required to file one Form N– 
PX each year. Those 7,900 portfolios are 
comprised of 5,000 portfolios holding 
equity securities and 2,900 portfolios 
holding no equity securities. The staff 
estimates that filing a response that 
states that the portfolio does not hold 
equity securities will require a 10 
minute burden per response. The 
burden for portfolios holding equity 
securities is estimated to be 14.4 hours 
per response. The total annual reporting 
and recordkeeping burden is estimated 
to be approximately 72,483 hours 
((5,000 responses × 14.4 hours per 
response for equity-holding portfolios) + 
(2,900 × 10 minutes per response for 
portfolio holding no equity securities)). 

Form N–PX does not involve any 
recordkeeping requirements. Providing 
the information required by the rule is 
mandatory and information provided 
under the rule will not be kept 
confidential. 

An agency may not conduct or 
sponsor, and a person is not required to 
respond to a collection of information 
unless it displays a currently valid 
control number. 

General comments regarding the 
above information should be directed to 
the following persons: (i) Desk Officer 
for the Securities and Exchange 
Commission, Office of Information and 
Regulatory Affairs, Office of 
Management and Budget, Room 10102, 
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1 Most filings are made via the Commission’s 
electronic filing system; therefore, paper filings 
under Rule 30b2–1 occur only in exceptional 
circumstances. Electronic filing eliminates the need 
for multiple copies of filings. 

2 Annual and periodic reports to the Commission 
become part of its public files and, therefore, are 
available for use by prospective investors and 
stockholders. 

New Executive Office Building, 
Washington, DC 20503 or e-mail to: 
David_Rostker@omb.eop.gov; and (ii) R. 
Corey Booth, Director/Chief Information 
Officer, Office of Information 
Technology, Securities and Exchange 
Commission, 100 F Street, NE., 
Washington, DC 20549. Comments must 
be submitted to OMB within 30 days of 
this notice. 

January 31, 2006. 
Nancy M. Morris, 
Secretary. 
[FR Doc. E6–1782 Filed 2–8–06; 8:45 am] 
BILLING CODE 8010–01–P 

SECURITIES AND EXCHANGE 
COMMISSION 

Proposed Collection; Comment 
Request 

Upon Written Request, Copies Available 
From: Securities and Exchange 
Commission, Office of Filings and 
Information Services, Washington, DC 
20549. 

Extension: 
Rule 15g–5; SEC File No. 270–348; OMB 

Control No. 3235–0394. 

Notice is hereby given that pursuant 
to the Paperwork Reduction Act of 1995 
(44 U.S.C. 3501 et seq.), the Securities 
and Exchange Commission 
(‘‘Commission’’) is publishing the 
following summary of collection for 
public comment. 

Rule 15g–5 under the Securities 
Exchange Act of 1934 requires brokers 
and dealers to disclose to customers the 
amount of compensation to be received 
by their sales agents in connection with 
penny stock transactions. This rule was 
adopted by the Commission to increase 
the level of disclosure to investors 
concerning penny stocks generally and 
specific penny stock transactions. It is 
estimated that approximately 240 
respondents incur an average burden of 
100 hours annually to comply with the 
rule. The total annual reporting and 
recordkeeping burden will be 24,000 
burden hours. 

Written comments are invited on: (a) 
Whether the proposed collection of 
information is necessary for the proper 
performance of the functions of the 
agency, including whether the 
information will have practical utility; 
(b) the accuracy of the agency’s estimate 
of the burden of the collection of 
information; (c) ways to enhance the 
quality, utility, and clarity of the 
information collected; and (d) ways to 
minimize the burden of the collection of 
information on respondents, including 
through the use of automated collection 

techniques or other forms of information 
technology. Consideration will be given 
to comments and suggestions submitted 
in writing within 60 days of this 
publication. 

Please direct your written comments 
to R. Corey Booth, Director/Chief 
Information Officer, Office of 
Information Technology, Securities and 
Exchange Commission, 100 F Street, 
NE., Washington, DC 20549. 

January 31, 2006. 
Nancy M. Morris, 
Secretary. 
[FR Doc. E6–1783 Filed 2–8–06; 8:45 am] 
BILLING CODE 8010–01–P 

SECURITIES AND EXCHANGE 
COMMISSION 

Proposed Collection; Comment 
Request 

Upon Written Request, Copies Available 
From: Securities and Exchange 
Commission, Office of Filings and 
Information Services, Washington, DC 
20549. 

Extension: 
Rule 19d–2; SEC File No. 270–204; OMB 

Control No. 3235–0205. 

Notice is hereby given that pursuant 
to the Paperwork Reduction Act of 1995 
(44 U.S.C. 3501 et seq.) the Securities 
and Exchange Commission 
(‘‘Commission’’) is soliciting comments 
on the collection of information 
summarized below. The Commission 
plans to submit this existing collection 
of information to the Office of 
Management and Budget for extension 
and approval. 

Rule 19d–2 under the Securities 
Exchange Act of 1934 (the ‘‘Act’’) 
prescribes the form and content of 
applications to the Commission by 
persons desiring stays of final 
disciplinary sanctions and summary 
action of self-regulatory organizations 
(‘‘SROs’’) for which the Commission is 
the appropriate regulatory agency. 

It is estimated that approximately 30 
respondents will utilize this application 
procedure annually, with a total burden 
of 90 hours, based upon past 
submissions. The staff estimates that the 
average number of hours necessary to 
comply with the requirements of Rule 
19d–2 is 3 hours. 

Written comments are invited on: (a) 
Whether the proposed collection of 
information is necessary for the proper 
performance of the functions of the 
agency, including whether the 
information will have practical utility; 
(b) the accuracy of the agency’s estimate 
of the burden of the collection of 

information; (c) ways to enhance the 
quality, utility, and clarity of the 
information collected; and (d) ways to 
minimize the burden of the collection of 
information on respondents, including 
through the use of automated collection 
techniques or other forms of information 
technology. Consideration will be given 
to comments and suggestions submitted 
in writing within 60 days of this 
publication. 

Please direct your written comments 
to R. Corey Booth, Director/Chief 
Information Officer, Securities and 
Exchange Commission, 100 F Street, 
NE., Washington, DC 20549. 

Dated: January 31, 2006. 
Nancy M. Morris, 
Secretary. 
[FR Doc. E6–1784 Filed 2–8–06; 8:45 am] 
BILLING CODE 8010–01–P 

SECURITIES AND EXCHANGE 
COMMISSION 

Proposed Collection; Comment 
Request 

Upon Written Request, Copies Available 
From: Securities and Exchange 
Commission, Office of Filings and 
Information Services, Washington, DC 
20549. 

Extension: 
Rule 30b2–1; SEC File No. 270–213; OMB 

Control No. 3235–0220. 

Notice is hereby given that, pursuant 
to the Paperwork Reduction Act of 1995 
[44 U.S.C. 3501 et seq.], the Securities 
and Exchange Commission (the 
‘‘Commission’’) is soliciting comments 
on the collection of information 
summarized below. The Commission 
plans to submit this existing collection 
of information to the Office of 
Management and Budget (‘‘OMB’’) for 
extension and approval. 

Rule 30b2–1 under the Investment 
Company Act of 1940 [17 CFR 
270.30b2–1] requires the filing of four 
copies of every periodic or interim 
report transmitted by or on behalf of any 
registered investment company to its 
stockholders.1 This requirement ensures 
that the Commission has information in 
its files to perform its regulatory 
functions and to apprise investors of the 
operational and financial condition of 
registered investment companies.2 
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